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“A merry heart does good like medicine” 

Proverbs 22:17 

Hope 
Christian Academy 

HOPE CHRISTIAN ACADEMY, 23170 GREAT COVE RD., MCCONNELLSBURG, PA 17233            JANUARY 2020  

What Happened? 
 

06-10-2019  
Elected our 1st Board of Trustees 

    Norman Blowers 

    Charles Dean 

    Jami Duvall 

    Pastor Rob French 
    Chris Gladfelter 

    Dr. Louise Hine 

    Whittney Kipp 

    Joyce Winfield 
 

08-12-2019  

Election of Officers 

    President: Norman Blowers 

    Vice President: Charles Dean 

    Treasurer:  Whittney Kipp 
    Secretary:  Joyce Winfield 
 

08-26-2019 Our Staff 

    Alleene Dean 
    Joy Minnier 

    Moriah Winfield - Gym 

    Carolyn Hollenshead - Music 

    Cas French - Art 

    Georgia Hull - Library 
    Joyce Winfield - Secretary 

    Dr. Louise Hine - Administrator 
 

09-04-2019 
1st Day of School 
 

09-09-2019 

Policy & Procedures Adopted 

    Attendance 
    Discipline 

Welcome to our 2nd School Year! 

A note from our Administrator... 
Greetings to all HCA families, friends, and supporters, 
 

 It is a very frosty day, as I compose this, the coldest 

temperature I’ve seen in a long time.  But it is warm inside and in 

our hearts as we recognize all that God has done with and for us. 
 

 About ten days ago our newer teacher, Joy Minnier, fell, and 

in trying to protect herself, broke both of her wrists.  After enduring 

several days with splints to protect them she was seen by an 

orthopedic surgeon.  Several days later her wrists were surgically 

repaired and enclosed.  She is now at home recovering, with some 
movement in her fingers.  Please join us in praying for her complete 

healing. 
 

 In the meantime we have been adapting at school, just as Joy 

and her husband have been adapting.  Mrs. Dean had considerable 
help from one of our regular volunteers the first day, then I filled in 

for a few days, while reaching out to folks we knew to be comfortable 

in a classroom, looking for someone to fill that position for whatever 

time is needed.   Through a series of GOD-DIRECTED contacts, Billie 

Jo Myers, who taught lower grade students at FCCCS in Needmore 

for several years, called to offer herself to help solve our dilemma!    
There was much thankfulness and praise being shared that 

evening!!!   She started last Friday (January 17) and has filled that 

niche very well.  We are very grateful! 
 

 So it is with a full heart and glory to our gracious God that I 
continue to ask for your prayers.....for Joy’s healing,  for Billie Jo as 

she substitutes, and for all of us as we strive to do God’s will in this 

school and in this community. 
 

May God continue to bless you as you serve Him. 

Gratefully, Louise Hine 



 A note from the Secretary… 

After a rough finish to the 2018-19 School Year, the prospect of having 

another school year brought a variety of emotions ranging from 

uncertainty to many tear soaked prayers.   
 

BUT… 
 

The core group refused to give up without a acknowledgement from the 

Lord.  So, we regrouped, prayed up and determined to proceed until God 

told us otherwise.   
 

AND then this happened… 
 

We gave over to blind trust that the Lord will provided.  AND He did! 
 

This journey, this mission, this adventure has taught me so much, has 

brought me closer to the Lord, has taught me about real life faith, has 

given me the best group of friends to work with and has touched my life 

in so many ways, that it humbles me to know that although God is using 

me, using us all for His purpose, it has been one of the truest and 

profound blessings in my life to be serving the Lord at HCA.  I am 

honored and humbled that He chose to use me for however long He 

choses to benefit our community, our precious children, our families and 

for His will for Hope Christian Academy. 
  

After all that God has provided, I sure am glad that we didn’t give up.  I 

look forward to seeing what he has planned for the future of Hope 

Christian Academy. 
 

With Hope, 

Joyce Winfield 
 

Founder 

Board Member & Secretary 

Faithful Servant 

Upcoming Events 
 

Meetings… 

February 10, 2020:  

    HCA Meeting @ 6:30 PM 
March 9, 2020:  

    HCA Meeting @ 6:30 PM 

April 13, 2020:  

    HCA Meeting @ 6:30 PM 

June 8, 2020:  

    HCA Meeting @ 6:30 PM 
 

 

Fundraisers & Events in The 
Working…. 

    Valentine Paparazzi 

    Easter Candy Sale 

    Easter Dessert Auction 

    Paint Night! 

    Marianna Hoagie Sale 
 

 

Ongoing Fundraisers: 
Smile Amazon select Hope 

Christian Academy as your 

charity, we will get a percentage of 

your purchase from select 

vendors (at no additional cost to 

you of course).   
You can do this all year long, for 

your personal shopping, for 

business shopping, for any 

shopping!  

This is an easy way to support 
HCA without additional effort or 

expense.  
 

 

RADA: New Link:  

https://radafundraising.com/?

rfsn=3580426.865c39  

Order delicious soup, dip kits and 

cutlery any time you need, 
while supporting a great school.  

Please make sure you select Hope 

Christian Academy in 

McConnellsburg, PA 
 

 

Funding Factory: Ink Cartridge 

Recycling. 
 

 

Box-tops for Education: No More 

Clipping!  Just scan your receipt! 

Giant A+ Rewards Program   
 

 

Thank you for supporting Hope 
Christian Academy! 
 

 

For additional information please call 
717-375-5078 or email us at 

hopechristianacademy@yahoo.com 
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Hope Christian Academy is a federally 

Sponsorship Program 

    The Sponsorship Programs of HCA 
allow interested persons to contrib-
ute toward the tuition of a specific 
student or supplement the income of 
one of our dedicated teachers (who 
take little or no salary in an effort to 
see the success of HCA). This may be 
done as a gift designated for the   
student or teacher.  You may choose 
to receive regular reports on the   
student’s progress and achievements 
at HCA. 
 

In Honor Of & In Memory Of 

    Another program is the In Honor 
Of & In Memory of Program in which 
you may contribute to the school in 
honor of or in memory of a loved one.  
Although flowers are beautiful, this is 
a lasting gift which benefits the   
children. 
 

Church Missions Program 

    The Church Missions Program 
allows your church to give to the 
school on a regular basis any 
amount that it deems appropriate. 
Your church would receive weekly 
email to keep you abreast of the 
school’s activities and achievements. 

Individual Missions Program 

    The individual Mission Program    

allows you, as an individual, to make 
regular contributions to the school 
and to receive weekly email to keep 
you abreast of the school’s activities 
and achievements. 
 
If you would like to participate or 
would like additional information 
about HCA or any of these programs, 
please Contact us: 
 

Hope Christian Academy 

23170 Great Cove Road 

McConnellsburg PA 17233 
  

717-375-5078 
  

hopechristianacademy@yahoo.com 
 

Thank You! 
 

Train a child  
in the way he should go,  

and when he is old  
he will not turn from it. 

Proverbs 22:6 

mailto:hopechristianacademy@yahoo.com

